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Key Findings
· The curriculum continues to develop, leaders have reflected on areas for improvement and have begun to consider effective assessment criteria in Foundation subjects for greater depth.
· Teachers have a good understanding of the curriculum and their roles as leaders. They are ambitious for children and ensure that they are on track to meet their full potential. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]All staff have a clear understanding of the school vision and the priorities in the school improvement plan. They speak positively about the changes to the behaviour policy and to playtimes following the introduction of the OPAL project.
· Staff at all levels are able to articulate the impact of school policy on outcomes for the children.
· There are a relatively small but significant number of children in each year group with complex SEND, in response to the level of the need the school has set up specialist provision for these pupils. The SENCO has undertaken portage training and has developed a vision for this provision.
· Books show a range of interesting and exciting work with high expectations in all subjects. Science books were particularly impressive.
· Leaders spoke passionately about their roles and were able to identify key areas for improvement, any barriers to attainment and next steps for their subject. All leaders were able to articulate the impact of their leadership.
· Intervention strategies are in place to ensure that the majority of children will achieve the expected standard by the end of year 2. 
· The nursery lead is reflective and is keen to ensure that assessment impacts positively on provision. Ideas and suggestions for effective assessment to inform next steps were shared and discussed.
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